~ Minutes

Community Support Committee
2/12/18
7:00pm
Oxford Town Hall

Meeting was called to order at 7:02
Members Present: Mr. Romagna, Mr. Rotzal. Mr. Shumitz Ms. Kasuba, Ms. Sherman
Others Present: Ms. Robin Schreiber- Troop 1 Boy Scouts, Mr. Tony DeFazio.

New Business- Mr. Romagna reported that he attended the Board of Selectman
meeting and advised of the denial of the GOMS uniform request and advised the Board
of Selectman that 3 out of the 5 items we requested were not provided. He advised
that we struggled with the charge to the committee. There was a discussion that the
committee should not fund normal operating costs but projects or things that are
outside of the day to day operation. Mr. Rotzal asked if a pool table room at the
Senior Center would be applicable. Discussion was held that there would need to
discussion and checking with the town finance director to see if there was any budget
for such items first.

Old Business- The only old business was the discussion above about the GOMS uniform
request.

Audience of citizens- Ms. Schreiber attended the meeting to discussion options for
funding from the committee. Several scenarios were discussed such as funding for
Eagle Scout projects and Community planned events. Ms. Schreiber thanked the
committee for allowing her to ask questions and it was very helpful attending the
meeting.

Approval of minutes- Minutes were reviewed. Motion by Mr. Rotzal seconded by Ms.
Kashuba to approve the minutes. Motion carries with Mr. Schumitz abstaining.

Review any applications- Three applications were received for review/approval.

Oxford High School Youth Conservations Corps:

The committee reviewed the application and has some questions about past
funding through the town budget line from 2017 and about funding for wages. Motion
by Mr. Rotzal seconded by Mr. Shumitz to table this application for additional
information.

Oxford Soccer League:
The request is for equipment for the new Aggie soccer fields. The committee



reviewed and discussed the need for same, the openness of the usage to the
committee and whether or not there were funds available from Park & Rec to pay for
the equipment. Motion by Mr. Rotzal, seconded by Ms. Sherman to approve $6,400 for
the new goals with the provision that they will be open to public usage while not in
use by the league.

Oxford Main Street Project:

The committee reviewed the application and discussed that there are a lot of
questions about funding. Motion by Mr. Rotzal, seconded by Ms. Kashuba to table this
for future discussions.

Adjourn:

Motion by Mr. Rotzal, seconded by Mr. Schumitz to adjourn. Meeting was
adjourned at 8:32.
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Sherman
Secretary

0¢ 83381

92 i



